ACTION REQUESTED OF THE BOARD OF ESTIMATES: Your Honorable Board is requested to approve an Agreement with Pure Technologies US, Inc. under Proj. 1352. The period of the agreement is effective upon Board approval for two (2) years or until the upset limit is reached, whichever occurs first.

AMOUNT OF MONEY AND SOURCE OF FUNDS: $5,050,000.00

BACKGROUND/EXPLANATION: The Office of Engineering & Construction is need of Pure Technologies US, Inc to identify and design control strategies that allow the real time operation of the system in an integrated, holistic fashion through the use of machine-learning, data analytics, and hydraulic modeling; determine probable Return of Investment of the implementation of the proposed control strategies and automated systems; quantify reduction in sanitary sewer overflow and basement backup incidences during large wet weather events that would result from the application of control strategies and automated systems; identify optimization opportunities during dry weather flow based on facilities treatment capabilities, capacity, cost, and other criteria; and look at optimization opportunities of the existing and proposed collection system capacity that eliminates and/or minimizes the need for pipe upsizing through a highly congested downtown corridor events.

THE SCOPE OF THE ORIGINAL AGREEMENT INCLUDES: Pure Technologies US, Inc. will provide data analytics, hydraulic modeling, and engineering services in order to design and implement an optimized wet weather control strategy for City of Baltimore's wastewater collection system and treatment facilities. The control strategy is expected to begin with a short term evaluation study followed by, at the sole discretion of the City, design and implementation of the control strategy studies.

MBE/WBE PARTICIPATION: The vendor will comply with Article 5, Subtitle 28 of the Baltimore City Code and the MBE and WBE goals assigned to this agreement are MBE: 30% and WBE: 15%. 

THE LOCAL HIRING LAW:  The Local Hiring Law applies to this request because the cost of this agreement is over $300,000.00.
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